BRUU Reopening Task Force Report
April 16, 2021
Throughout the pandemic, BRUU has remained open for full-time staff, two 12-step programs and the food pantries.  Recently, we welcomed back our music studio renters.  

With guidance from the governor (who uses the same metrics BRUU does) and buoyed by the increased number of vaccinated, at the April 15, 2021, Board meeting, the Board approved the following, with observance of the most current COVID protocols:
1. Authorized official BRUU outdoor activities.
2. Following installation of already purchased toilet seat covers, authorizing in-person BRUU committee meetings* with the caveat that all meetings offer multi-platform options (live and virtual) for those who wish.  All meetings must be booked in advance with Tina.
3. The Board authorize the purchase and installation of MAC suggested ventilation improvements.  And, further, recommend purchase and installation of:
· portable air cleaners with MERV13, or higher, filters; 
· humidifiers for the winter months; 
· and authorized a thorough cleaning of the building’s HVAC system.
4. The Board approved the Worship team to work with the Food Pantries to determine when the Sanctuary and Fellowship Hall will be available. 
5. Following completion of the above, staff and worship volunteers (Worship Associates, AV team, etc.) will begin broadcasting from the sanctuary.
6. The Reopening Task Force will measure the space in the sanctuary to determine occupancy, following 6’ distancing guidelines.
7. An individual will be designated and a day of the week assigned to check current government (Commonwealth and CDC) science-based guidelines for safe gatherings and use those guidelines to demine the safety of in-person service.
8. Once the above is completed, the Board approved beginning multi-platform Sunday Services.

Individuals entering the building must follow all COVID protocols, including wearing masks**, and sign in using BRUU’s QR code for contact tracing***.  12-step programs and the music studios are responsible for maintaining their own attendance records.

*Each group meeting in the building is responsible for cleaning tables, door handles and light switches before they leave.

** Enforcement responsibility for this policy is given to event sponsors/hosts, Board members, and paid and volunteer staff. Depending on their best judgment of the circumstances, the person enforcing this policy may provide a warning, direct the offending person to leave the premises or event, or involve other people to remove the offending person (including law enforcement if there is a threat of violence).

***The QR code satisfies a Virginia Department of Labor and Industry requirement and is critical for contact tracing.


The Board tabled conversations on the following task force recommendations:
9. The task force recommends the Worship Committee devise a system for registering for attendance at the in-person services.

The Task Force recommends the following policies for the Board’s consideration:

BRUU will not test people who enter the building nor demand to see proof of vaccination
	
Unvaccinated people, including those under 16, will be welcomed
	
Vaccinated and unvaccinated people will be in the same rooms


The Board created the BRUU Reopening Task Force to provide recommendations for a safe and ordered process of resuming activities curtailed by the Covid-19 pandemic when it is prudent to do so.  As more people have been vaccinated and infections have trended downwards (although we’re by no means out of the woods yet), now is a good time to assess congregational perceptions on what our priorities should be in taking the next steps forward.  We ask you to take a few minutes to share your thoughts on this process.  The information we gather will be shared in RoundUp in aggregated form, and your contributions will be kept anonymous unless you indicate that you want to be contacted. See your newsletter for the link to our survey. 

The survey closes April 30, 2021.

 




